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Thorpe Exchange - DNR #86-108039 
 
PROPOSED LAND EXCHANGE BETWEEN WASHINGTON STATE DEPARTMENT OF 
NATURAL RESOURCES (DNR) AND Blue Fern Management LLC 
 
Objective 
DNR desires to replace a property in Spokane County that is underproducing for the Common School 
Trust with an income producing property in Whatcom County owned Blue Fern LLC. 
 
Benefits 
The exchange will:  

• Provide long term income for the Common School Trust.   
• DNR would own income producing property In Bellingham. (Haggen) 
• Provide needed funds for K-12 Schools. 

 
This exchange involves a single state trust: Common School Trust (builds public schools statewide) The 
proposed State property is in Spokane County and the Exchange property is in Whatcom County. 
 
Blue Fern Management LLC. 

• The proposed property for trade is a Haggen Grocery Store and parking lot in Bellingham. 
• The property is for sale and Blue Fern Management LLC. would need to secure this property first. 
• Acreage of the Haggen property:  

Whatcom County – 4.12 acres of Commercial building & parking lot. 
 
State Trust Property 

• The State trust parcel located in the Latah Valley is currently not leased. 
• Trust lands are held and managed by the Department of Natural Resources for the purpose of 

generating revenue for both current and future beneficiaries, as mandated by both the Federal 
Enabling Act and the State Constitution. Where possible, DNR manages for multiple benefits 
such as recreation and protecting habitat and water quality.  

• Acreage of the State trust land: 
Spokane County – 192 acres of Common School Trust Land. 

 
  

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dnr.wa.gov%2Fthorpe-land-exchange&data=05%7C02%7CSarah.Rice%40dnr.wa.gov%7C0e40f5bbffbf4502b33608dceeee36bd%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638647954089568124%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=FQ1y7cr3zyjdnq%2B6UjcarHcJg2vS2KdrKEcxWFtQ0O8%3D&reserved=0


 
Page 2 of 4 

 
Additional information is available on our website: https://www.dnr.wa.gov/thorpe-land-exchange 

 
 

 
Public Information and Outreach 
 

• DNR will hold a public hearing to share information and to receive information and testimony 
from the public. The meeting will occur on December 4, 2024, and will start at 6:15 PM at the 
following location: 
Spokane Central Library, 906 W. Main Avenue, Spokane, WA 99201 

• Following the evaluation of hearing testimony and a property appraisal, DNR and Blue Fern 
Management LLC. will finalize an exchange agreement to present to the Board of Natural 
Resources for a final decision at one of its regularly scheduled monthly meetings. The Board 
meeting provides an additional opportunity for public comment.   

• The DNR website (www.dnr.wa.gov) will have a webpage created for this project and be updated 
as new information becomes available.   
 

Contacts  
 
Robin Hammill, Exchange Project Manager  
Strategic Planning Office 
PO Box 47014, Olympia, WA 98504-7014  
564-669-0896 
robin.hammill@dnr.wa.gov 
  
Gary R. Martindale, Commercial Property Manager 
Product Sales & Leasing Division 
P.O. Box 47014 
Olympia, WA  98504-7014 
(564) 201-0413 
gary.martindale@dnr.wa.gov 
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